
Dear Sir or Madam,

Town And Country Planning Act 1990

SITE: 160 Hendon Lane, London, N3 3PS

PROPOSAL: First floor rear infill extension over existing terrace. Extension to existing 
dormer and replacement of windows

A planning application has been submitted to Barnet Council for the above 
development. If you would like to look at the application, the easiest way is through our 
website, by following the link at https://publicaccess.barnet.gov.uk/online-applications/  
and entering the application reference 19/6258/HSE or address into the Simple Search.  

Comments should be submitted online using the ‘Make a Public Comment’ option once 
you have found the application you wish to comment on and should be received by 17 
January 2020.  The website contains guidance on how to comment on a planning 
application.   

Alternatively, comments can be posted to us at the above address and must be 
received in writing by 17 January 2020 if you want us to consider them.  Please ensure 
your name, address, daytime telephone number and, where available, email address is 
included in any written correspondence and quote reference 19/6258/HSE.

Publication of Comments

Any formal comment you make about an application will form part of the planning 
register and will be placed on the public file. This means that your comment, name and 
address will form part of the application documents and will be available for inspection. 
Your comment, name and address will be published online. Signatures, email 
addresses and telephone numbers will be redacted.

Please do not include any personal information in your comment that you would not be 
happy to be made publicly available. Do not include personal information about other 
people without their permission. We acknowledge some comments may need to be 
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made in confidence and we have a process to deal with this. More information about 
this is available on the website.  But please note that transparency is in the public 
interest and names of individuals will only be redacted in exceptional circumstances.

If you wish to be considered as a potential speaker, should the application be 
determined by committee, you need to state this when making your comment on the 
application. This is done either by ticking the ‘request to speak’ box on the online 
system for commenting, or if you are providing at written response by post then please 
write ‘I request to speak at committee’ visibly at the top of your letter.  

Speaking at Committee

Most planning applications are approved or declined by council officers who review your 
written comments and summarise these within their report where the application is 
determined. Some applications will be discussed at a council planning committee – 
usually these are major applications, applications that have been ‘called-in’ by a ward 
Member or have been referred to committee for determination by the Chief Planning 
Officer. Where an application is decided by a committee, the council’s constitution 
allows for up to two speakers for each application, plus the applicant or their 
representative.

If more than two people request to speak in favour or against an application, then we 
will expect commenters to agree among themselves who is best placed to speak. To 
arrange this, we provide the name and email address of everyone who has requested to 
speak on the item to each other. It is not possible for you to request to speak without 
agreeing to your name and email address being shared with other people who also 
want to speak on this application.

Yours faithfully,

Hibaaq Gelleh
Planning Officer
Finchley and Golders Green Area Team



Dear Sir or Madam,

Town And Country Planning Act 1990

SITE: 160 Hendon Lane, London, N3 3PS

PROPOSAL: First floor rear infill extension over existing terrace. Extension to existing 
dormer and replacement of windows

A planning application has been submitted to Barnet Council for the above 
development. If you would like to look at the application, the easiest way is through our 
website, by following the link at https://publicaccess.barnet.gov.uk/online-applications/  
and entering the application reference 19/6258/HSE or address into the Simple Search.  

Comments should be submitted online using the ‘Make a Public Comment’ option once 
you have found the application you wish to comment on and should be received by 17 
January 2020.  The website contains guidance on how to comment on a planning 
application.   

Alternatively, comments can be posted to us at the above address and must be 
received in writing by 17 January 2020 if you want us to consider them.  Please ensure 
your name, address, daytime telephone number and, where available, email address is 
included in any written correspondence and quote reference 19/6258/HSE.

Publication of Comments

Any formal comment you make about an application will form part of the planning 
register and will be placed on the public file. This means that your comment, name and 
address will form part of the application documents and will be available for inspection. 
Your comment, name and address will be published online. Signatures, email 
addresses and telephone numbers will be redacted.

Please do not include any personal information in your comment that you would not be 
happy to be made publicly available. Do not include personal information about other 
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people without their permission. We acknowledge some comments may need to be 
made in confidence and we have a process to deal with this. More information about 
this is available on the website.  But please note that transparency is in the public 
interest and names of individuals will only be redacted in exceptional circumstances.

If you wish to be considered as a potential speaker, should the application be 
determined by committee, you need to state this when making your comment on the 
application. This is done either by ticking the ‘request to speak’ box on the online 
system for commenting, or if you are providing at written response by post then please 
write ‘I request to speak at committee’ visibly at the top of your letter.  

Speaking at Committee

Most planning applications are approved or declined by council officers who review your 
written comments and summarise these within their report where the application is 
determined. Some applications will be discussed at a council planning committee – 
usually these are major applications, applications that have been ‘called-in’ by a ward 
Member or have been referred to committee for determination by the Chief Planning 
Officer. Where an application is decided by a committee, the council’s constitution 
allows for up to two speakers for each application, plus the applicant or their 
representative.

If more than two people request to speak in favour or against an application, then we 
will expect commenters to agree among themselves who is best placed to speak. To 
arrange this, we provide the name and email address of everyone who has requested to 
speak on the item to each other. It is not possible for you to request to speak without 
agreeing to your name and email address being shared with other people who also 
want to speak on this application.

Yours faithfully,

Hibaaq Gelleh
Planning Officer
Finchley and Golders Green Area Team



Dear Sir or Madam,

Town And Country Planning Act 1990

SITE: 160 Hendon Lane, London, N3 3PS

PROPOSAL: First floor rear infill extension over existing terrace. Extension to existing 
dormer and replacement of windows

A planning application has been submitted to Barnet Council for the above 
development. If you would like to look at the application, the easiest way is through our 
website, by following the link at https://publicaccess.barnet.gov.uk/online-applications/  
and entering the application reference 19/6258/HSE or address into the Simple Search.  

Comments should be submitted online using the ‘Make a Public Comment’ option once 
you have found the application you wish to comment on and should be received by 17 
January 2020.  The website contains guidance on how to comment on a planning 
application.   

Alternatively, comments can be posted to us at the above address and must be 
received in writing by 17 January 2020 if you want us to consider them.  Please ensure 
your name, address, daytime telephone number and, where available, email address is 
included in any written correspondence and quote reference 19/6258/HSE.

Publication of Comments

Any formal comment you make about an application will form part of the planning 
register and will be placed on the public file. This means that your comment, name and 
address will form part of the application documents and will be available for inspection. 
Your comment, name and address will be published online. Signatures, email 
addresses and telephone numbers will be redacted.

Please do not include any personal information in your comment that you would not be 
happy to be made publicly available. Do not include personal information about other 

Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue
Colindale
London 
NW9 4EW

The Owner and/or the Occupier
158 Hendon Lane
London
N3 3PS

contact: Hibaaq Gelleh
tel: 020 8359 3000
date: 20 December 2019
reference: 19/6258/HSE

https://publicaccess.barnet.gov.uk/online-applications/


people without their permission. We acknowledge some comments may need to be 
made in confidence and we have a process to deal with this. More information about 
this is available on the website.  But please note that transparency is in the public 
interest and names of individuals will only be redacted in exceptional circumstances.

If you wish to be considered as a potential speaker, should the application be 
determined by committee, you need to state this when making your comment on the 
application. This is done either by ticking the ‘request to speak’ box on the online 
system for commenting, or if you are providing at written response by post then please 
write ‘I request to speak at committee’ visibly at the top of your letter.  

Speaking at Committee

Most planning applications are approved or declined by council officers who review your 
written comments and summarise these within their report where the application is 
determined. Some applications will be discussed at a council planning committee – 
usually these are major applications, applications that have been ‘called-in’ by a ward 
Member or have been referred to committee for determination by the Chief Planning 
Officer. Where an application is decided by a committee, the council’s constitution 
allows for up to two speakers for each application, plus the applicant or their 
representative.

If more than two people request to speak in favour or against an application, then we 
will expect commenters to agree among themselves who is best placed to speak. To 
arrange this, we provide the name and email address of everyone who has requested to 
speak on the item to each other. It is not possible for you to request to speak without 
agreeing to your name and email address being shared with other people who also 
want to speak on this application.

Yours faithfully,

Hibaaq Gelleh
Planning Officer
Finchley and Golders Green Area Team



Dear Sir or Madam,

Town And Country Planning Act 1990

SITE: 160 Hendon Lane, London, N3 3PS

PROPOSAL: First floor rear infill extension over existing terrace. Extension to existing 
dormer and replacement of windows

A planning application has been submitted to Barnet Council for the above 
development. If you would like to look at the application, the easiest way is through our 
website, by following the link at https://publicaccess.barnet.gov.uk/online-applications/  
and entering the application reference 19/6258/HSE or address into the Simple Search.  

Comments should be submitted online using the ‘Make a Public Comment’ option once 
you have found the application you wish to comment on and should be received by 17 
January 2020.  The website contains guidance on how to comment on a planning 
application.   

Alternatively, comments can be posted to us at the above address and must be 
received in writing by 17 January 2020 if you want us to consider them.  Please ensure 
your name, address, daytime telephone number and, where available, email address is 
included in any written correspondence and quote reference 19/6258/HSE.

Publication of Comments

Any formal comment you make about an application will form part of the planning 
register and will be placed on the public file. This means that your comment, name and 
address will form part of the application documents and will be available for inspection. 
Your comment, name and address will be published online. Signatures, email 
addresses and telephone numbers will be redacted.

Please do not include any personal information in your comment that you would not be 
happy to be made publicly available. Do not include personal information about other 
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people without their permission. We acknowledge some comments may need to be 
made in confidence and we have a process to deal with this. More information about 
this is available on the website.  But please note that transparency is in the public 
interest and names of individuals will only be redacted in exceptional circumstances.

If you wish to be considered as a potential speaker, should the application be 
determined by committee, you need to state this when making your comment on the 
application. This is done either by ticking the ‘request to speak’ box on the online 
system for commenting, or if you are providing at written response by post then please 
write ‘I request to speak at committee’ visibly at the top of your letter.  

Speaking at Committee

Most planning applications are approved or declined by council officers who review your 
written comments and summarise these within their report where the application is 
determined. Some applications will be discussed at a council planning committee – 
usually these are major applications, applications that have been ‘called-in’ by a ward 
Member or have been referred to committee for determination by the Chief Planning 
Officer. Where an application is decided by a committee, the council’s constitution 
allows for up to two speakers for each application, plus the applicant or their 
representative.

If more than two people request to speak in favour or against an application, then we 
will expect commenters to agree among themselves who is best placed to speak. To 
arrange this, we provide the name and email address of everyone who has requested to 
speak on the item to each other. It is not possible for you to request to speak without 
agreeing to your name and email address being shared with other people who also 
want to speak on this application.

Yours faithfully,

Hibaaq Gelleh
Planning Officer
Finchley and Golders Green Area Team



Dear Sir or Madam,

Town And Country Planning Act 1990

SITE: 160 Hendon Lane, London, N3 3PS

PROPOSAL: First floor rear infill extension over existing terrace. Extension to existing 
dormer and replacement of windows

A planning application has been submitted to Barnet Council for the above 
development. If you would like to look at the application, the easiest way is through our 
website, by following the link at https://publicaccess.barnet.gov.uk/online-applications/  
and entering the application reference 19/6258/HSE or address into the Simple Search.  

Comments should be submitted online using the ‘Make a Public Comment’ option once 
you have found the application you wish to comment on and should be received by 17 
January 2020.  The website contains guidance on how to comment on a planning 
application.   

Alternatively, comments can be posted to us at the above address and must be 
received in writing by 17 January 2020 if you want us to consider them.  Please ensure 
your name, address, daytime telephone number and, where available, email address is 
included in any written correspondence and quote reference 19/6258/HSE.

Publication of Comments

Any formal comment you make about an application will form part of the planning 
register and will be placed on the public file. This means that your comment, name and 
address will form part of the application documents and will be available for inspection. 
Your comment, name and address will be published online. Signatures, email 
addresses and telephone numbers will be redacted.

Please do not include any personal information in your comment that you would not be 
happy to be made publicly available. Do not include personal information about other 
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people without their permission. We acknowledge some comments may need to be 
made in confidence and we have a process to deal with this. More information about 
this is available on the website.  But please note that transparency is in the public 
interest and names of individuals will only be redacted in exceptional circumstances.

If you wish to be considered as a potential speaker, should the application be 
determined by committee, you need to state this when making your comment on the 
application. This is done either by ticking the ‘request to speak’ box on the online 
system for commenting, or if you are providing at written response by post then please 
write ‘I request to speak at committee’ visibly at the top of your letter.  

Speaking at Committee

Most planning applications are approved or declined by council officers who review your 
written comments and summarise these within their report where the application is 
determined. Some applications will be discussed at a council planning committee – 
usually these are major applications, applications that have been ‘called-in’ by a ward 
Member or have been referred to committee for determination by the Chief Planning 
Officer. Where an application is decided by a committee, the council’s constitution 
allows for up to two speakers for each application, plus the applicant or their 
representative.

If more than two people request to speak in favour or against an application, then we 
will expect commenters to agree among themselves who is best placed to speak. To 
arrange this, we provide the name and email address of everyone who has requested to 
speak on the item to each other. It is not possible for you to request to speak without 
agreeing to your name and email address being shared with other people who also 
want to speak on this application.

Yours faithfully,

Hibaaq Gelleh
Planning Officer
Finchley and Golders Green Area Team




